BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
WORKSHOP: FY2014/2015 BUDGET

MONDAY, JUNE 2, 2014
The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a scheduled FY2014/2015 Budget Workshop on Monday, June 2, 2014 with Chairman Richard Harden presiding. Present were Commissioners Ralph Thomas, Howard Kessler, Randy Merritt and Jerry Moore. Also present were County Administrator David Edwards, County Attorney Representative Lynn Hoshihara and Deputy Clerk Brandy Raye Price.

The County Administrator presented a Power Point presentation to the Board.
There was discussion concerning the decrease in Ad Valorem funding and state mandated budget increases. An estimate of 5% increase was used to budget for health insurance but that may need to be adjusted at a later date if the increase is higher. A 2% Cost of Living Allocation (COLA) has been applied to Board employees and some of the Constitutional Offices. The fuel contamination cleanup will continue but will not be as costly as originally anticipated. 

Total General Fund Revenue is estimated to increase $244,268 and the County Administrator reviewed the allocation of that additional revenue to the Constitutional Officers.

The County Administrator gave actual revenue and expense totals from FY10/11 to illustrate the decline in revenue over the past few years. 
There was discussion regarding the Building department and the continued profit even after a fee schedule reduction. The Building Official, James Melvin informed the Board that monthly expenses will increase due to necessary software replacement and recommended leaving the fee schedule as is and continue to draw down the fund balance.
There was discussion on the Sheriff Fine & Forfeiture Fund and the maximum level of funding the General Fund can provide. Mary Dean Barwick is estimating the ICE Jail Bed Revenue will generate 2.4 million dollars in the current year.

The Fire MSBU Fund is not supporting any capital purchases and those purchases will need to be made from One Cent Sales Tax, with the exception of building a new Fire Station. There was also discussion on increasing the stipend that is paid to volunteer firefighters in an effort to increase their participation in fire rescue.
The sewer operating fund will benefit from the USDA Loan/Grant Program and the fund will be in good condition at the time the county needs the next expansion of the Wastewater Treatment Plant.
Waste Pro is requesting a Consumer Price Index (CPI) increase in accordance with the terms of their contract. The County Administrator informed the Board that the increase would need to be passed on to the citizens and raise the solid waste assessment to $199 in order for the solid waste operating fund to maintain fund balance. There was discussion among the Board about whether or not the County was contractually obligated to agree to the CPI increase request and the Board’s reluctance to raise the solid waste assessment.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned by order of the Chairman at 5:35pm.

